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CIRCULAR NO.  1/2005 

 
 
 

CONTINUING PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT (CPD)  
FOR 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS 
 

 
Since September 2003, the Board has introduced Continuing Professional 
Development (CPD)  as a voluntary  programme for professional engineers in line with 
the emerging global trend towards promoting and ensuring their competency.  It is vital 
that all engineers be committed to CPD. 
 
The Board has now decided to implement CPD as a mandatory  requirement for the 
renewal of Professional Engineer registration with effect from 1st January 2006.  
 
Every Professional Engineer is required to start accumulating 50 CPD hours per year on 
average over 3 years with effect from 1st January 2005.  Details of the requirements are 
given in the Board’s web site ‘www.bem.org.my’. 
 
 
Made the  18 January 2005 
[BEM-242nd Meeting / 13th August 2004] 
 

       TAN SRI DATO' Ir. Hj. ZAINI BIN OMAR 
         President   

         Board of Engineers, Malaysia 
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